November 2, 2020

President's Report

I have been working with Evelyn Good, Marsha, and our insurance agent regarding the insurance coverage for the DDA.

10/7 Spoke with Lenny Avery at the ACCOA. At Lincoln Manor there is a bed bug situation that has been going on for a couple of years. The State Attorney General's Office has been contacted. I have been doing some research and we may want to add an ordinance addressing this type of issue for the future. Many of the folks who live in that complex are seniors, low income, or handicapped. We as a community should have a way, on the local level, to help protect the residents.

10/13 Adam Pohl at the Alpena Chamber of Commerce for the DDA. Adam & Dennis Kruttlin have spoken and will be meeting in the future.

10/13 Spoke with Troy regarding Lincoln Manor and zoning issue on Traverse Bay Rd. He will talk to Dave Cook and move forward.

10/21 made adjustments to Sewer Permit renewal form and re-submitted.

10/27 Worked on the Ribbon Cutting Ceremony for the Water well project.

10/28 Ribbon Cutting for new Water well project.

10/29 emailing Karen Godi, DDA; regards to grant dollars for P/R Project Grants through MHSDA. We are in the process of setting up a virtual meeting. Projects must be ready to roll!

Road Report

10/9 Meet with Warren downtown to look at how Street is dropping and discuss options. We also invited Dennis Kruttlin to walk and discuss with us.

10/15-26 working with PK Contracting to get double yellow line on Barlow Rd. between E. Main and the northern Village limit.

10/28-29 Webinar MI Tech. University Center for Technology & Training Civil Engr. TAMC Conference. Road construction, PA 325 of 2018, MDOT Asset Management Plans, and GIS Mapping Data. I have spoken with Nico Tucker of NEMCOG and after the first of the year he will address the Council and work with me to develop a plan for the Village. MDOT Pays him to work with us to develop the plan.

Respectfully submitted, Sheila